NEWS FROM PATRICK & ROSIE BUTLER DECEMBER 2009

(Former Mission Partners in Paraguay)

Dear Friends,

People here have regularly commented during the past few weeks how we must dislike the British winter after the heat of Paraguay. In fact we braved the winters here every two years when we were back on leave, so nothing new there.  What is new, however, is not having a return flight booked to Asuncion. A few days ago Johnny woke up and said to Rosie, "I think it's time we went back to Paraguay Mummy."  That meant a tearful start to the day for Rosie and sums up a little of how we are feeling at the moment. 

That said, we are settling in well and continue to be very grateful for our new life in Guildford.  The other day I read in Psalm 16 the words, 'The boundary lines have fallen for me in pleasant places'. With a job I enjoy, a welcoming church and a home in a lovely part of Surrey all I can say is 'Amen' .

So what of our lives at present?

· 12 Grange Close is starting to feel like home with furniture purchased and our shipment arrived safe and intact from Paraguay. The house is in a quiet residential area to the north of Guildford close to both town and countryside.  Enough space downstairs; bit of a squeeze upstairs. All credit to Luke and Johnny who are sharing a bedroom and managing to make it work.   

· Luke cycles the three miles to St Peter's each day where he is in the lower sixth studying Maths, Further Maths, Physics and Chemistry.  He plays left wing for Emmanuel's football team on Saturdays.  This is Surrey league men's football and serious stuff!  But he holds his own and has scored some goals. He has made some very good friends and is active in Emmanuel's youth group. 

· Jess walks the mile to Christ's College each day. Just rebuilt, her school is state of the art and Jess is very happy there.  Just weeks off becoming a teenager she has made friends, enjoys football, netball and goes ice skating every Friday. She is adjusting to a very different education system but is doing well.  Both she and Luke miss Paraguay but have thrown themselves into their new life in Guildford with impressive ease and confidence.  

· Johnny's school is on our doorstep and he goes there each day on his scooter. He too has settled well and has a number of friends. He particularly likes Folu from Nigeria. He now has a local Guildford accent and continues to collect Star Wars light sabres. 

· So good to have family close by. All our parents, brothers and sisters (except for one brother in Wales) are within an hour’s drive from Guildford so the children see a lot of grandparents, uncles, aunts and cousins. Love it! 

· In September and October we visited our link churches for the last time as SAMS mission partners. In some cases it was bringing to an end a relationship of twenty years and I found these visits very moving.  It has been a privilege to be part of this 'partnership for the gospel' over so many years. We leave SAMS just as it merges with CMS, thus becoming part of an organisation that supports the mission of the Anglican church throughout the whole world. 

· We had a lovely welcome service at Emmanuel on the 18th October. John Sutton from SAMS spoke and fifty family and friends joined us for the occasion, including a number of ex-colleagues from Paraguay.  We had a real sense of being 'handed over' from South America to our new and very welcoming church family here at Emmanuel. 

· I am very much enjoying the challenge of a new job in a new context. Emmanuel has strong links to the community so the role is very much that of a parish priest.  I am learning to minister to a wide age-range from school assemblies to taking Communion in old people's homes. Yesterday morning I gave a Christmas talk at a toddlers’ crib service (nightmare!) and in the evening spoke to a full church for the Scouts and Guides Carol service. I am also getting used to wearing the collar out and about. It can open up deep conversations in supermarket queues!
· I have been licensed as curate to Emmanuel for three years but can stay longer by mutual agreement. It is good to be part of the Guildford Diocese training scheme where I meet monthly with fifteen other curates all learning the ropes.  I am also continuing my theological studies by correspondence. 

· Rosie misses South America and our life there desperately but is working hard to meet people for coffee and is building friendships. She is wisely giving herself time to get the home properly set up and the children settled before deciding what to do in terms of work or ministry in the church. Her orthodontic treatment continues and whilst this is good news, virtually having to start again has been draining for her.  

· We have kept in touch with Paraguay surprisingly little. This is partly because so much energy goes into coping with the here and now and partly because it seems we all need a little distance to let emotions settle and a new life to become established. But the news we do hear is largely encouraging and at the right time I know we will be in closer contact with those who have been such an important part of our lives. 

We do hope we get to see you in 2010 and that you have a joyful Christmas and New Year.

With our love,

Patrick, Rosie, Luke, Jess and Johnny.

